
Queensland 
Government Minister for Transport and Main Roads 

2 8 NOV 2018 

Our ref: PET 29567 

Your ref: 2994-1 8 and 3042-18 

Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE OLD 4000 

Dear Mr Laurie 

1 William Street Brisbane 4 000 

GPO Box 2644 Brisbane 
Queensland 4001 Australia 
Telephone +6173719 7300 
Email transportandmainroads@ministerial.qld.gov.au 
Website www.tmr.qld.gov.au 

I refer to petition numbers 2994-18 lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 1 November 2018 
and 3042-18 lodged by Mr Pat Weir MP, Member for Condamine on 13 November 2018 about 
the condition of Clifton-Leyburn Road. 

Clifton-Leyburn Road is a lower-volume, state-controlled road used by approximately 
240 vehicles per day along most of its length, particularly the section south from the 
intersection with Clifton-Pittsworth Road. 

I am advised the Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) is aware of the condition of 
Clifton- Leyburn Road and monitors it on a monthly basis to identify maintenance needs and 
to prioritise opportunities for safety improvements. 

In August 2018, surface correction works were completed on sections of Clifton- Leyburn Road 
to address depressions in the road surface near the Clifton Golf Club. 

I am further advised that TMR has no current plans to upgrade the Clifton-Leyburn Road or to 
reduce the current speed limit. However, TMR will continue to maintain the road to ensure it is 
in a safe and trafficable condition. As with all upgrades they need to be assessed against all 
statewide priorities. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


